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Date: May 15, 2020 

Submitted by: Corporate Services Department – Legislative Services Division 

Subject: Road Closure Bylaw – David Avenue Connector Road Right-of-Way through 

Bert Flinn Park – Adoption 

 

At the February 25, 2020 Regular Council meeting, Council considered a report dated 

February 6, 2020 from the Engineering and Operations Department – Project Delivery Services 

Division regarding Road Closure Bylaw and Park Dedication Bylaw – David Avenue Connector 

Road Right-of-Way through Bert Flinn Park (Attachment 1) and passed the following resolution: 

 

RC20/127 

THAT City of Port Moody Road Closure Bylaw, 2020, No. 3234 (Future David Avenue 

Connector) and City of Port Moody Bert Flinn Park Expansion Park Dedication Bylaw, 

2020, No. 3235 be read a first, second, and third time as recommended in the report 

dated February 6, 2020 from Engineering and Operations Department – Project Delivery 

Services Division regarding Road Closure Bylaw and Park Dedication Bylaw – 

David Avenue Connector Road Right-of-Way through Bert Flinn Park; 

 

AND THAT notice of Council’s intention to remove the road dedication from an 

unopened portion of the David Avenue Connector road allowance be provided in 

accordance with sections 26(3) and 40 of the Community Charter. 

 

Council’s intention to remove the road dedication from an unopened portion of the 

David Avenue Connector road allowance was advertised in the Tri-City News on May 14 and 

May 21, 2020 (Attachment 2). 

 

City of Port Moody Road Closure Bylaw, 2020, No. 3234 (Future David Avenue Connector)—a 

Bylaw to close an unopened road allowance known as the future David Avenue Connector 

that bisects Bert Flinn Park—(Attachment 3) is now before Council for consideration of 

adoption.  Written public input received to date is included as Attachment 4.  The 

recommended resolution is: 

 

THAT City of Port Moody Road Closure Bylaw, 2020, No. 3234 (Future David 

Avenue Connector) be now adopted as recommended in the memo dated 

May 15, 2020 from the Corporate Services Department – Legislative Services 

Division regarding Road Closure Bylaw – David Avenue Connector Road Right-of-

Way through Bert Flinn Park – Adoption. 

Attachment(s) 

1. Report considered at February 25, 2020 Regular Council meeting. 

2. Notice of Intention – Road Closure Bylaw. 

3. Draft City of Port Moody Road Closure Bylaw, 2020, No. 3234 (Future David Avenue 

Connector). 

4. Written Public Input Received by May 15, 2020. 
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Report Approval Details 

Document Title: Road Closure Bylaw - David Avenue Connector Road Right-of-Way 

through Bert Flinn Park - Adoption.docx 

Attachments: - Attachment 1 - Report considered at 2020 02 25 RC meeting.pdf 

- Attachment 2 - Notice of Intention – Road Closure Bylaw.pdf 

- Attachment 3 - Draft Road Closure Bylaw, 2020, No. 3234 (Future 

David Avenue Connector).pdf 

- Attachment 4 - Written Public Input Received by May 15, 2020.pdf 

Final Approval Date: May 20, 2020 

 

This report and all of its attachments were approved and signed as outlined below: 

Dorothy Shermer, Corporate Officer - May 19, 2020 - 8:44 PM 

Tim Savoie, City Manager - May 20, 2020 - 12:29 PM 


